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Background 

1. The Adaptation Fund Board (the Board) at its twenty-fourth meeting, approved a five-year
project titled “Building Resilience in the Greater uMngeni Catchment”, submitted by the South
African National Biodiversity Institute (SANBI) for a requested amount of US$ 7,495,055
(decision B. 24/14).

2. The overall objective of the project is to reduce climate vulnerability and increase the
resilience and adaptive capacity in rural and peri-urban settlements and small-scale farmers in
productive landscapes in the uMgungundlovu District Municipality (UMDM), KwaZulu Natal
Province, that are threatened by climate variability and change, through an integrated adaptation
approach. This is enabled through implementing a suite of complementary gender sensitive
project interventions, focusing on: early warning and ward-based disaster response systems;
ecological and engineering infrastructure solutions specifically focused on vulnerable
communities, including women; integrating the use of climate-resilient crops and climate-smart
techniques into new and existing farming systems; and disseminating adaptation lessons learned
and policy recommendations, to facilitate scaling up and replication.

3. As mandated by the decision, an agreement was prepared and signed between the Board
and SANBI in October 2014 and the programme started implementation on 11 December 2015.

4. The programme implementing entity submitted six project performance reports (PPRs),
three have been cleared by the secretariat. As of 17 October 2022, the total programme funding for
an amount of US$ 7,495,055 including the programme fees, has been disbursed by the trustee,
which corresponds to 100% of the approved grant.

5. In May 2019, the first regular no-cost extension of the project completion date from 30
September 2020 to 31 March 2022 was granted based on the Board Decision B.33-34/6. A
second no-cost extension of the programme completion date from 31 March 2022 to 30 March
2023, due to implementation delays incurred under the COVID-19 pandemic, was approved by
the secretariat.

6. On 29 September 2022, SANBI submitted a third request for a regular six-month no-cost
extension of the project completion date, from 31 March 2023 to 30 September 2023. As outlined
in the Adaptation Fund Project/Programme Delay Policy (AFB/B.29- 30/3/Rev.1; Decision B.29-
30/15 and Decision B.34-35/12), a request for an extension of the project completion date must
be submitted by the  implementing entity at least six months prior to the official completion date.
The submission date  of this request is, therefore, in compliance with the aforementioned
deadline.

7. The reasons for this request, as outlined in the memo shared by SANBI, are multi-faceted,
including: i) delays and challenges associated with the procurement of services through the
executing entity; ii) COVID-19 restrictions in South Africa remained in place until June 2022,
which slowed down community engagement activities.

Secretariat’s review of the request 

8. Following a review of the request by the secretariat and considering the explanation
provided by SANBI, the secretariat is of the view that this last six-months extension request is
justified. As evidenced by the memo provided by SANBI (Annex 1), it is noted that this request
would allow sufficient time for the final approvals of works under component 2.1, as well as the
completion of final reports. In addition, SANBI confirms that this extension will not entail a budget
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revision, nor new activities. 

9. Finally, the secretariat acknowledges that this no-cost programme extension request has

been agreed with the Executing Entity and endorsed by the Designated Authority, in accordance

with the Adaptation Fund Policy for Project/Programme Delays, as specified in Annex 1.

Recommendation 

10. The Board may consider and decide to approve the request for a six-month extension of

the project completion date from 31 March 2023 to 30 September 2023, for the project    “Building

Resilience in the Greater uMngeni Catchment” as requested by SANBI.

Annex 

1. Request for an extension of the project completion date from SANBI.
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Annex 1: Request for an extension of the programme completion date 
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